
 
 
Orono Times - Letter to the Editor 
July 14, 2009 

oronotimes@rogers.com  

  
 
 

  

Belly button degrees? 
 

 
Dear Editor: 

 

Your July 8th editorial is spot-on re Covanta's major environmental infractions, 

details ignored by our Mayor and Councillors. What are they thinking?  
 

The fact that Covanta hired John Mutton, who has recently grown two university 

degrees out of his belly button, shows their lack of commitment to ethical 
behaviour. 

 

Sincerely, 
Pat Irwin Lycett 

Green Humanitarian 
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